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Annwyl / Dear Lee
School Holiday Enrichment Programme

Thank you for the opportunity to present to the Children and Young People
Scrutiny Committee on the School Holiday Enrichment Programme.

The number of schools taking part in the programme has increased each year
since its introduction in 2015. We hope that this increase will continue in
subsequent years; however, this will be determined by the availability of funding
from Welsh Government.

The Welsh Local Government Association is reviewing the availability of the
programme for KS1, as additional funding will be required for developing
resources and increased staff/pupil ratios.

The most recent child measurement programme for Wales, indicates that 26.2%
of children are overweight or obese, 21.5 % in Cardiff and Vale University Health
Board, and overweight and obesity in children continues to be an area where
more support is needed. As part of the School Holiday Enrichment Programme
six sessions were held on nutrition and healthy eating that were delivered by
staff trained in the Nutrition Skills for Life Programme, an all Wales training
programme written by and delivered by dietitians. Following on from the
programme two schools are now supporting the delivery of Cardiff and Vale
University Health Board’s bespoke weight management programme FitFun,
which is currently funded by Families First (Funded until March 2018).

Yn gywir / Yours sincerely

Councillor / Cynghorydd Sarah Merry
Deputy Leader / Dirpry yArweingdd g ifféfence | waRdniaeth

Delivering our vision of becoming Europe’s most liveable capital city Cyflawni ein gweledigaeth o ddod y brifddinas orau i fyw ynddi yn Ewrop
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communicale with you in the languaae of your choice, whether that's English, Welsh or bilingucil cylathrebu a chiyn eich dewis iaith boed yn Gyniraeg, yin Stesneg neu’n ddwyieithod dim ond |
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